

## TENNESSEE TRAILS ASSOCIATION

INC.

P.O. BOX 4913 CHATTANOOGA, TENNESSEE 37405

MINUTES
FOURTH QUARTER BOARD MEETING
October 15, 1982

The meeting was held on Friday evening before the annual meeting on Saturday, at Lakeshore Assembly, Eva, Tennessee.

Present:

Dave Stidham

Bertha Chrietzberg

Evelyn Tretter

Jill Norvell

Dwain Van Vactor

Dot Lingerfelt

Absent:

Grimes Slaughter

Sharren fatterson

Betty Smith

Sam Powell

George Minnigh

Each chapter was asked to appoint a representative to the Adopt-A-Trail Committee.

It was reported that Evan Means' book, "Tennessee Trails," had gross sales of \$3712 as of June 30, 1982.

The board voted to co-host a Southeastern Regional Trails Conference in early November 1984, in conjunction with the TTA annual meeting.

The Memphis Chapter was asked to provide a booth at the Science Association of Tennessee meeting in Martin in November.

The Memphis Chapter's project to handle Chickasaw Bluff Trail patches was approved. Requirement for patch will be two hours of volunteer work. There will be only one patch for all sections of the trail.

No action was taken on the Memphis Chapter's proposal to use a boot design on headbands.

The contract with TVA on adopting trails was approved.

A resolution was passed to support legislation to create a "Recreation and Natural Resources Trust Fund" in Tennessee.

A life membership for Evan Means, because of service to TTA, was approved.

Evelyn Tretter, Recording Secretary